
 

REMINDERS FOR SEPTEMBER 

 Jewellery  For reasons of health and safety, no jewellery including earrings. 

 Asthma Inhalers  September is a peak time for asthma sufferers, if your child suffers from                                                    

asthma please ensure that your child has the correct inhaler in school. 

  School times Classroom doors open at 8.40am for an 8.55am start. 

 Holiday dates for the next academic year have been sent and you will find them on the website. 

  

 

 

 

Parents’ Welcome Meetings   

Y2 , Y3, Y4: Tuesday 18th September 

Y5: Wednesday 13th September 

Y1,Y6  Thursday 14th September 

Parents are invited to meet with their child’s class teacher from 3.15pm next week. The 

meetings are for parents to see their child’s classroom and to meet with the teacher to 

find about expectations for the year. If you would like a meeting in private, please  contact 

your child’s teacher. 

Settling in  

Should you ever have any worries, please do not hesitate to make contact with your child’s class teacher.      

As well as myself, our leadership team are always happy to provide support: 

 Mrs Camp: Deputy Headteacher 

 Mrs Chapman Assistant Headteacher: Inclusion and Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator 

 Mrs Morris and Mrs  Doran: Parent Support Advisers 

 Mrs Holian: Early Years Foundation Stage Leader             

 Mrs Peel: Key Stage 1 Team Leader 

 Mrs Hill: Lower Key Stage 2 Team Leader 

 Mrs Wormald: Upper Key Stage 2 Team Leader 

 Ms Bates: School Business Manager 

 

Pre–School (2 year olds and 30 hours 3 year old provision) 

If your child is eligible for a place in our Pre-school or you would like more          information, please do 

not hesitate to contact us. 

Autumn Harvest Hamper Appeal 

We are collecting dried and tinned food as well as toiletries and 

baby items to support people in need in our local community. If you 

would like to contribute, we would welcome suggested items  listed below. 

Tins of: Peas, potatoes, baked beans, chick peas etc., chopped/plum tomatoes, vegetable or bean soup, fish 

(tuna, sardines, mackerel,) corned beef, ham etc. 

Packets of: Rice, pasta, pulses (dried beans etc.) sugar, tea bags, orange juice (long life only) powdered milk.  

Jars/bottles of: Coffee , Cooking Oil , sauces 

Toiletries: Toothpaste, toothbrushes, soap, shampoo, toilet paper, brushes/combs, deodorant (roll on,) hand 

towels, bath towels 

Children’s needs: Disposable nappies, nappy rash cream, baby wipes, toothpaste and toothbrushes, baby oil, 

baby formula milk.  

School Photographer                                                                                  

The school photographer will be in school on Friday 5th October to take individual and   

family groups, Reception-Y6. Parents wishing to include a  baby or toddler in sibling group 

photographs are welcome to come into school hall from 8.30 am.  On the 3rd December 

the photographer will be back for Pre-school, Nursery and class group photos and anyone 

who may have been absent. 

Breckon Hill have been awarded 

School Games GOLD standard for our work with Sport and PE 

Many thanks to Mrs Deverell, Mr Short and Mr McCarten who 

lead our Sport and PE work in school and a huge well done and 

thank you to  children, this is an excellent achievement. 

Thank you Chemoxy  

Once again our good friends at Chemoxy are supporting us with a grant for £750, 

this time it is to buy outdoor play  suits and wellies for our Pre-school and Nursery children. We are tru-

ly very grateful for their amazing support. Thanks to all at Chemoxy! 

 



Have a lovely day!  

 
Diary Dates  

 

Rights Respecting School 

We are proud to be  a Rights Respecting School 

To find out more go to:  

www.unicef.org.uk/Education/Rights-Respecting-Schools-Award/ 

Article 12: Children have the right to say what they think should happen, when adults are making decisions 

that affect them, and to have their opinions taken into account.   

We will be asking pupils how we can make our school even better and their ideas will  contribute to our School 

Development Plan. 

I like to be  

listened to! 

Breakfast Club opens at 8am  

Tea Club (after school childcare) from 3pm-5.30pm 

Please contact the school office for more information  

Wednesday 5th September Children return to school 

Friday 7th September Pre-school meetings (2 year olds) 

Monday 10th September 
 2 week swimming block for Mrs Hill and Miss 

Brown’ Classes 

Friday 14th September Reception Breakfast 

Week beginning  17th September 
Meet the teacher meetings –  please look out for 

information from your child’s class teacher 

Thursday 27th September Y6 @Middlesbrough Sports’ Village 

Friday 5th October School photo day 

Monday 8th October 
2 week swimming block for Mrs Mohan-Hickson 

and Miss Shaw’s classes 

Friday 26th October Break up for half term (1 week) 

Monday 5th November PD day school closed for children 

Week beginning 6th November Parent/Teacher meetings 

Tuesday 6th November Children return to school 

Thursday 20th December Break up for Christmas holidays 1.30pm 

Monday 7th January  Return to school 

Dinner Money Price Change Middlesbrough Council have decided to 

charge £9.50 per week/ £1.90 per day for school meals with effect  

from  Monday 10th Sept 2018.  Please contact the school office for 

help registering for online payment as we move towards becoming a 

cashless school.   
Online payments:      

Breakfast & Afterschool Clubs, 

please pay on School Gateway. 

Online Teaclub payments will 

follow soon. 

soontwww.schoolgateway.com 

or on the APP. Tea the APP after 

setting up the payment on the website. The school is now 

using a new online  communication and payment system. 
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Dear Children, Parents and Carers 

Welcome back to everyone and a warm welcome to our new Reception children, to those children 

starting our   Nursery and new children and families in school. It is  lovely to be back, I am sure you can 

see how busy we have been over the summer, works have included landscaping the central courtyard, 2 

new teaching rooms, new key Stage 1 toilets, refurbishment of the new pre-school, refit of the hall and 

redesigning the carpark. Many thanks to everyone involved in working so hard to make our school a 

great place to learn and work. Kind Regards,       

Mrs Smith 


